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Reference: ICC-ASP/17/SP/38 Secretariat – Secrétariat 

 
 

The Secretariat of the Assembly of States Parties presents its compliments to States 

Parties and, on behalf of the President of the Assembly, has the honour to refer to its note 

verbale ICC-ASP/17/SP/03 of 14 March 2018 concerning the nomination period for 

candidates to the Advisory Committee on Nomination of judges, and would like to inform 

States Parties that at the end of the first extension of the nomination period, on 11 September 

2018, the status of nominations received by the Secretariat was as follows: 

 

Regional Group Name of candidate Nationality 

 

African States  

 

Ms. Lucy Muthoni Kambuni 

 

Ms. Sanji Mmasenono 

Monageng 

 

 

Kenya 

 

Botswana 

 

 

Asia-Pacific States  

 

- 

 

 

 

Eastern European States  

 

Mr. Corneliu Bîrsan 

 

Romania 

 

 

Group of Latin American and 

Caribbean States 

 

Mr. Enrique Eduardo 

Rodriguez Veltze 

 

 

Bolivia 

 

Western European and other 

States  

Mr. Bruno Cotte 

 

Mr. Adrian Fulford 

 

France 

 

United Kingdom 

 

As indicated in the table above, the number of candidates remains less than the number 

of seats and not all regions have nominated a candidate. In accordance with the decision of 

the Bureau of 30 August 2018, the nomination period for the members of the Advisory 

Committee is extended for a period of two weeks, to Tuesday 25 September 2018 (Central 

European Time).   

 

Nominations should be communicated through the diplomatic channel to the 

Secretariat of the Assembly of States Parties, International Criminal Court, Oude 

Waalsdorperweg 10, 2597 AK The Hague, The Netherlands (or via fax to +31 70 515 8376 

or via e-mail to asp@icc-cpi.int). If possible, the Secretariat would appreciate receiving a 

Word version of the nomination and its accompanying documents. 

  

Further information is available on the website of the Court (www.icc-cpi.int), under 

“Assembly of States Parties”. 

 

The Hague, 12 September 2018  

 


